
 
LNP update for September 11 2023 - Ann Osborn 
 
The next LNP subcommittee meeting will take place on Thursday 28 September at 4pm in the Bull. The main item for discussion 
is a proposed biodiversity policy.  Ann Osborn, Sophie Kemp and Maggie Morgan (member of Friends of Limpsfield Common)  
are preparing a paper for circulation to that meeting, to suggest a process for taking forward a policy.  All Parish Councillors are 
very welcome to come to that meeting, even if you are not ‘officially' on the LNP committee. 
 
Footpaths - the Tandridge Access Group (with admin support from AO) has been successful in obtaining a grant from Cameron 
Macintosh to put a mobility gate with radar key (see photo) at each end of the footpath from Granville Road to Detillens. These 
are now in place with aggregate funded through this grant to improve the path surface.  LPC has already funded aggregate on 
the Detillens section as a result of requests by Detillens Lane residents.  
 
The two redundant kissing gates are being recycled to FP 209 where there are some awkward stiles, one at the stream, the 
other two between thick hedges at either side of the field leading to Guildables Lane.  The wooden gate will go at the roadside 
and the metal gate at the stream.  
 
A new metal kissing gate is being purchased to place in the middle field. This will make the route from Pastens Road to 
Tenchleys Manor to Stockenden Farm to Guildables Lane a stile free route!  The suggestion for this has come from Tony Pearson 
of East Surrey ramblers,  and the landowner (thanks Bob) is very supportive. 
 

 


